TRENTON CITY COUNCIL MAY 28, 2024 6:00 PM TRENTON CITY HALL

Mayor Burriss called the regular scheduled meeting to order. Those present were Aldermen Graves, Wade, Harper, Alderwomen Holt, and Jones. City employees were Ricky Bailey, Phil Cusson, Joe Wamble, Michael Estes, Terry Brown, Bill Cusson, Jeff Mueller, Eric Horne, Wyatt Butler, and Leigh Reynolds. Visitors present were Haywood Elam and Gerry Burke.

Mayor Burriss led the invocation with the Pledge of Allegiance to follow.

Alderman Graves made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 14, 2024 council meeting. Alderman Wade seconded the motion. The motion carried by voice vote.

NEW BUSINESS

GERRY BURKE WITH REPUBLIC SERVICES

Gerry Burke with Republic Services stated that he was glad to be here and has been with the company for 30 years. He told the Mayor and Council to email him anytime.

INTRODUCTION OF NEW FIREFIGHTER TIM ROBINSON BY CHIEF ESTES

Chief Estes introduced Tim Robinson as the new firefighter. He is from Atwood TN and has worked at Milan Fire Department for several years.

CITY WIDE GARAGE SALE JUNE 1ST

There will be a city-wide garage sale on June 1st Janice Wygant will be overseeing the sale.

TVA AND INVESTPREP VISIT NEXT MONTH TO SILGAN BUILDING

TVA and InvestPrep will be coming on June 13th to look at the Silgan building that Trenton Industrial Board owns. InvestPrep has a grant that we could apply for to help put a new roof on the building. They will be here to evaluate our needs.

ORDINANCE #349 TO ADOPT THE ANNUAL BUDGET AND TAX RATE AT \$1.25 FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING JULY 1st 2024 AND ENDING JUNE 30TH, 2025

Alderman Graves made a motion to adopt Ordinance #349 for the 2024 and 2025 budget with the tax rate at \$1.25 per \$100 assessed value, beginning July 1, 2024 and ending June 30, 2025. Alderwoman Jones seconded the motion. Roll call, Aldermen Harper yes, Wade yes, Graves yes, Alderwomen Jones yes, and Holt yes.

COMMISSIONER REPORTS (ATTACHED)

TRENTON LIGHT AND WATER REPORT (ATTACHED)

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Terry Brown thanked TL&W, Police and Fire Departments for their help cleaning up the tree that fell on Owl Street and the cooperation among the departments.

MAYOR'S REPORT

June 10, 2024 at 10:00am ribbon cutting for the new Trenton Light and Water building.

Central Street is officially closed with cable across the road.

Next council meeting will be June 11, 2024.

Alderman Graves made a motion to adjourn at 6:40pm. Alderwoman Holt seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Tony Burruss, Mayor

eigh Revnoles, City Recorder